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Dear Ms Dowd,  

OCM Response: Inquiry into the granting of contract number OoS17/18-021 by the Office of Sport 

I refer to your correspondence dated 6 October 2021 advising of the receipt of submissions from a 
number of authors regarding the NSW Legislative Council Public Works Committee Inquiry (the Inquiry) 
into the awarding of the above contract by the Office of Sport (OoS).   

As part of the Inquiry, O’Connor Marsden & Associates (OCM) is being provided with an opportunity to 
respond to potential adverse comments made by the authors of Submission 0003 (Equestrian Services) 
and Submission 0018 (Name withheld) in relation to OCM and specifically OCM’s probity report to the 
OoS dated 29 April 2020 (OCM Report). 

OCM acknowledges the Terms of Reference for the Inquiry includes the following: 

f)  the engagement of and role played by O’Connor Marsden in the examination of probity issues in 
regard to the granting of the contract and the failure to examine aspects prior to and following the 
evaluation and awarding of the contract 

OCM strongly disputes the above statement regarding the “failure” of OCM to examine aspects of the 
contract award. OCM’s engagement on this matter was limited to a retrospective review of the Request 
for Tender (RFT) tender process (most notably the evaluation stage) and to provide a report on the 
probity of this process.  

The aspects outlined in the OCM Report specifically refer to the probity matters which OCM identified 
during our retrospective review of the RFT process. OCM was not engaged by, or provided any advice to, 
the OoS before or during the RFT tender process. Our review was conducted after the award of the 
Contract and after the project had been completed and focused on a specific conflict of interest allegation 
and any “learnings” about the RFT tender processes needed to apply to future tender processes. 
Furthermore, there was no capacity or authority for OCM to overturn the decision made during the RFT 
tender process. 

OCM does not have governing or statutory authority to revoke or reverse decisions made as a result of 
the RFT tender process, in relation to the subsequent Contract award or regarding the Project 
performance and outcome. OCM provided an independent probity review of the RFT tender process 
limited to the agreed scope of engagement. Our review was over two years after contract completion. The 
objective of this review was to provide the OoS with an outline of the probity matters that we could identify 
from the RFT documentation provided to us, supplemented with interviews, together with some lessons 
learnt for the OoS to consider for any future tender processes specifically relating to probity. 

OCM was not the probity advisor engaged during the RFT tender process and therefore strongly refutes any 
assertion or claim that the OCM Report represents failures regarding our conduct during and after the RFT tender 
process and management during the project delivery phase.  
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We have outlined in the tables below specific comments in response to the OCM scope in the context of 
point (f) in the Inquiry’s Terms of Reference, as well as comments in response to the matters raised in 
Submissions 0003 and 0018.   

We are available to present to the Committee, should this be required.  

Yours sincerely, 
 

Andrew Marsden 
Partner 

Sarah Mullins 
Partner 

 
































